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MINUTES OF THE 

CITY OF FRONTENAC 
BOARD OF ALDERPERSONS 

TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 19, 2019 
PUBLIC HEARING 

 
 
The Tuesday, November 19, 2019, public hearing of the City of Frontenac was called to order at 
7:00 p.m. with Mayor Kate Hatfield presiding.  The Alderpersons present were Dan Millman, Brian 
Warner, Dan Kemper, and Tom O’Brien.  Alderpersons Nalini Mahadevan and Jamie Griesedieck 
were not present.   
 
Also, in attendance were City Administrator, Jaysen Christensen; City Clerk, Leesa Ross; City 
Attorney, Kevin O’Keefe; Fire Chief, Marc Ulses; Chief of Police, Mark Guttmann; Public Works 
Director, Jeff Wappelhorst; Building Commissioner, John Morgan; and Finance Officer, Lea Ann 
Bennett.  
 
Mayor Hatfield called the public hearing to order.   

 
1. Request to operate an in-house tutoring business at 10356 Gold Dust 

Avenue.  
 
Mr. Andy Crossett and Ms. Erika Crossett the applicants discussed their plan to have an in-house 
tutoring business for children with learning disabilities in their home. Mr. Crossett requested some 
changes to the proposed bill and passed out a proposal with the changes.   
 
There were questions from the Board of Alderpersons.  Mr. Morgan also answered questions.   
 
Mr. Michael Long of Gold Dust spoke favorably about the proposal. 
 
Ms. Hannah Mayer spoke about the impact the tutoring sessions made with her daughters.  
 
Ms. Carmen Eden of Gold Dust stated she had concerns about the traffic with additional cars 
coming to the house, as the street is a dead-in street.  
 
Mr. Christensen stated both Ward II Alderpersons, Alderperson Mahadevan and Alderperson 
Griesedieck were unable to attend the meeting tonight and neither of them had any objects to the 
proposal.   
 
Ms. Ross stated all residents on Gold Dust, Capitol Place, Dwyer and Princess were sent hearing 
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notices.   
 
Mayor Hatfield asked for a motion to adjourn the public hearing.  

 
MOTION:  Alderperson Millman made a motion and Alderperson Kemper seconded to adjourn the 
meeting. All Alderpersons voted “Aye”. Motion passed.   
 
Mayor Hatfield closed the public hearing at 7:30 p.m.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


